

## Sandwich Croquet Club

Sandwich Hollows Golf Club 1 Round Hill Rd. East Sandwich, MA 02537-1620

www.sandwichcroquet.com

## Newsletter - April 24, 2013

We are very excited about our updated calendar of events for the 2013 season and hope you will place the dates on your calendar.

The Committee has agreed to expand play time to include one additional late afternoon of play. Our regular schedule will now be: **Tuesdays at 2 p.m.**, **Wednesdays at 5:00 p.m. and Saturdays at 10 a.m.** As you know, on **June 15** (raindate, **June 22**) at 9:30 a.m., we will meet at the Clubhouse Grille for our first annual meeting. A continental breakfast will be provided by the club prior to our short meeting. The agenda will include review of the new bylaws and we will elect members for the Board of Directors. We hope that this formality will help our club to solidify and be self-sustaining well into the future.

On **June 22,** Bob Kroeger, professional croquet instructor, will conduct group lessons for club members at the SCC courts. These lessons are sponsored by the club and are free of charge to members.

We will hold two clinics for non-members, introducing them to competitive croquet. They will be held at the SCC courts on Sundays, **June 23 and July 14**. As well, a series of skill and strategy lessons will be held beginning in **mid-June** for those members who are interested in increasing their 6-wicket American Croquet skills.

Sandwich Croquet Club will offer two croquet tournaments this season, one on **July 13** and one on **August 4**. Nancy Spalding and Ed Gardella will be directing the tournaments. More information will follow.

Social events will include a potluck dinner, beach party and the final season dinner, typically held at a local restaurant.

We hope you will join us for all the fun and exciting events we have planned. We attach an updated SCC Schedule of Events for 2013.

If you have any questions, please feel free to email us at <a href="mailto:sandwichcroquet@gmail.com">sandwichcroquet@gmail.com</a> or call Bill Day at 508-341-3658. Visit our website: www.sandwichcroquet.com

Our first day of play, May 4, is coming fast! Look forward to seeing you on the courts!